TOWN OF CAMPBELL
LANGUAGE ACCESS PLAN

1.6% of the population in the Town of Campbell speaks a language other than English at
home based upon the most recent Census data. The experience of employees in the Town of
Campbell is that the predominant language used other than English is Hmong.

In the event an individual needs translation to Hmong, the Town of Campbell will:

o Upon request, provides free aids and services, such as qualified sign language
interpreters and written information in other formats (large print, audio,
accessible electronic formats, etc.), to communicate effectively with persons with
disabilities.

o Upon request, provides free language services, such as qualified foreign language
interpreters and information written in other languages, to ensure meaningful
access to programs and activities for persons with limited English proficiency.

o Upon request, have any vital document translated to Hmong.

The Town of Campbell will notify the public of these services by posting this notice in
Hmong on its website as well as at the Town Hall for the Town of Campbell.

If you need these services, please contact:

Town of Campbell Clerk

2219 Bainbridge Street

La Crosse WI 54603

608-783-0050
campbellwi@townofcampbellwi.gov
https://townofcampbellwi.gov/contact/



